

Rahm Emanuel Mayor Department of Police • City of Chicago 3510 South Michigan Avenue • Chicago, Illinois 60653 Garry F. McCarthy Superintendent of Police

Steven I. Berlin Executive Director City of Chicago Board of Ethics 740 N. Sedgwick, Suite 500 Chicago, IL 60654



August 13, 2013

Director Berlin:

As Superintendent of the Chicago Police Department, I accepted a gift from U.S. Cellular on behalf of the City of Chicago. The gift entailed tickets for 40 lower level seats at 6 Chicago White Sox games (240 tickets) during the month of September 2013.

In my official capacity as Superintendent of Police I have donated these tickets to the Chicago Police Memorial Foundation to be distributed among members of the Gold Star Families and to disabled officers injured in the line of duty and their families.

Feel free to contact my office at (312) 745-6100 if you have any further questions regarding the above mentioned.

Respectfully,

Garry F. McCarthy

Superintendent of Police Chicago Police Department